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Practitioner’s Helpdesk
Have your legal questions answered for free!

The law on local government is complex and legal advice is

expensive. This is why the Local Government Project has

launched an exciting new feature of the Local Government

Bulletin: subscribers to the Bulletin will have access to a

free telephonic legal advice service.

Project researchers will be on hand to answer legal

questions. For a question to qualify for free legal advice, it

should relate to the content of the Local Government

Bulletin or to the framework legislation for local

government, i.e. the Municipal Demarcation Act, Municipal

Structures Act, Municipal Systems Act, Property Rates Act or

Municipal Finance Management Act. The advice is not a full

legal opinion. It is verbal advice, or, if necessary, a short

letter of up to 500 words.

The issues addressed through the Practitioner’s Helpdesk

that may benefit other readers will inform the writing of a

regular Legal Briefs section in the Bulletin (see above).

Please note that the Practitioner’s Helpdesk is available

only to paid-up subscribers or councillors and officials whose

municipalities are paid-up subscribers. To have your

questions answered, please contact Valma Hendricks at

vhendricks@uwc.ac.za or call 021 959 3707.

We trust that this Helpdesk will be of use to councillors,

officials and other local government stakeholders in their

day-to-day work.

021 959 3707

Have your legal questions answered for free!

Legal Briefs
DOES THE MUNICIPAL COUNCIL HAVE A SAY IN THE

APPOINTMENT OF ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF BY THE

MUNICIPAL MANAGER?

For example, if the municipal manager had employed, on a

part-time basis, a trainee with a view to appointing that person

permanently and then the council insists that (s)he advertise

the post and appoint someone else, is this interference in the

municipal administration?

In terms of section 55 of the Municipal Systems Act, the

municipal manager, as administrative head, is responsible and

accountable for the management and performance of the

administration of the municipality. In particular, the municipal

manager is responsible and accountable for the appointment of

staff. Thus, only the municipal manager has the right to appoint

his/her staff.

However, the council must oversee that the municipal manager

implements the council’s human resources (HR) policy and that

labour laws are adhered to. If the council detects flaws in HR

processes it must highlight those, call the municipal manager to

account and insist that law and policy is adhered to. This does

not mean that the council has a say or must be asked for its

recommendation prior to individual appointments. A careful

balance must be struck between oversight over the

administration and interference with its workings.




